

LIMENITE

PRESIDENT

Raymond Denicourt
18 Sea Breeze Lane
Bristol, RI 02809

VICE PRESIDENT

Gerry Lindeyer 24 Laurel Drive Granby, CT 06035

SECRETARY

Ralph Carr, Jr. 25 Farnum Road Facility, RI 02888

TREASURER

Janet Cares 18 Singletary Lane Sudbury, MA 01776

BULLETIN EDITOR

John Anderson 17 Ginley Road Walpole, MA 02081

of Nam Suctand Michomonniaus

NEWSLETTER #69

February I, 1982

The next regular meeting will be held at Harvard University, on Saturday - February 20, 1982, from 10AM to 4PM. The meeting will be held in the Museum Building or the adjacent lab building. As you face the Museum building (24 Oxford St.) from Oxford the entrance is the door on the right end of the building marked "Not for Public Use". There are eateries nearby.

Anyone who did not make the January meeting at the Anderson's will be glad to hear that Forest Fogg was in attendance and is recovering from his recent illness and hospitalization. Hope to see you soon again!

Once again, Janet Cares has extra copies of the Palermo issue of Rocks and Minerals which can be purchased at the next meeting for \$2.00, or sent by mail at an additional cost of \$1.05 for first class or 85ϕ for third class. Get an extra so you can have one with you when collecting at Palermo this coming collecting season.

Plans for the May I, 1982 meeting, in Springfield, are well underway under the direction of Gerry L. We hope to have a definite cost per person for the February meeting so we can begin to accept reservations. The hall will only hold about 70 people. Tentative plans call for general micromounting from 10Am to noon; a catered lunch from noon to IPM; guest speaker Bill Henderson talking on "Non Pegmatite Phosphate Minerals" from I to 2; and general micromounting from 2 to 4:30. Door prizes are being planned with a drawing at about 3PM. There will also be a brochure available for those attending outlining the day's events in more detail and also containing useful info for the micromounter. If anyone has any suggestions for the meeting please contact Gerry or see her at the next meeting. Because of the close

the popularity of our guest speaker we urge you to make reservations early so the popularity of this interesting and first of it's kind New England meeting.